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27 August 2020 
 

Our reference:  LEX 58080 
Previous reference: LEX 56248 

 
Mr John Smith 
 
By email: foi+request-6466-049f1fac@righttoknow.org.au  
 
 
Dear Mr Smith 

Acknowledgement of your internal review request 

I refer to your request dated 21 August 2020, seeking internal review of the Freedom of Information 
charges decision made in relation to LEX 56248. 
 
Your original request was for the following: 
 

‘- A document that contains the total number of non-APS staff, filling equivalent roles to 
actual APS staff in your department. 
 
- A document that contains a list of all position titles within your department, that are 
currently filled by non-APS staff. 
 
Typically these non-APS employees are ostensibly employed through labour hire agencies, 
and fulfil functionally equivalent roles to their colleagues. 
 
If no such document exists please advise.’ 

 
Decision on internal review 
 
Your request was received by Services Australia on 21 August 2020. You should therefore expect a 
decision from us by 20 September 2020.  
 
In accordance with section 54C of the FOI Act, a person other than the person who made the 
original decision will be the decision maker for this internal review. 
 
Your Address 

 
You have advised your electronic address is foi+request-6466-049f1fac@righttoknow.org.au. We 
will send all notices and correspondence to this address. Please advise us as soon as possible if 
you wish correspondence to be sent to another address or if your address changes.  
 
Further assistance 

If you have any questions please email FOI.LEGAL.TEAM@servicesaustralia.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Freedom of Information Team 
Employment Law and FOI Branch | Legal Services Division  
Services Australia 
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